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	Subject:
	Madison Park Homeowners’ Association Meeting

	
	Date:
	Monday, August 8, 2011

	
	Time:
	7:30 p.m.

	
	Location:
	Wedgewood Baptist Church – Activity Center Annex –

	
	Presenters:

	
	Meeting Chair:  Martin Doss
	Attendee Count:

	
	Speaker:  Dee Crayton – CharMeck 311
	34 members

3 speakers

2 CMPD officers

	
	Mozelle Bryant & Sabrina Whitfield
	

	http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/home/

	Minutes:


Welcome:  Meeting brought to order by Martin Doss, President at 7:30pm

President Doss thanked everyone for coming and turned the meeting over to CMPD Sgt. Jacquelyn Hulsey, Response Area 3 Commander who provided an overview of Madison Park Neighborhood National Night Out indicating that it was fantastic with no incidents reported.  She also provided additional information concerning the “gold suburban” incident stating that they know the car, know the owner; however, they do not have concrete evidence to link the person to the Madison Park incidents.  However, the suspects have been arrested in an unrelated B&E of a vehicle.  
Crime Report – given by our Community Service Officer Katie Schwartz covering the period from 7/11/2011 to 8/08/2011, which involved nine incidents.
NOTE:  Addresses where reported crimes occurred are denoted in the “hundred block of” the street.

· 1500 Tyvola Rd – Larceny from Auto



         

(7/11)
· 5300 Glenham – Residential Burglary





(7/18)

· 5300 Farmbrook – Larceny Other - Residence




(7/18)

· 4800 Oglethorpe Pl – Residential Burglary




(7/20)

· 4800 Oglethorpe – Residential Burglary





(7/20)

· 4800 Gilmore Dr – Non-aggravated Assault




(7/25)


· 5500 Farmbrook Dr – Vandalism of Vehicle




(8/01)

· 5300 Farmbrook Dr – Non-aggravated Assault Domestic Related 

(8/02)
· 1400 Mockingbird Ln – Armed Robbery 





(8/06)

Follow-up as requested on incident last week
 

· 1100 Seneca Place – Motorcycle accident resulting from motorcycle racing
(8/04)  

Additionally, Sgt. Hulsey indicated that residential Breaking and Entering incidents occur most commonly Monday – Thursday from 8:00 AM to 6:00 PM.
Candidate Drop In - Political candidates who attended the meeting were allowed 2 to 3 minutes each to the MPHOA members.

Councilmen Andy Dulin – City Council – District 6 Representative – is running for re-election and also wanted to recognize CMPD Sgt. Jacquelyn Hulsey, Response Area 3 Commander for not only the excellent job she is doing in her current position, but also informed the members that she is a part of the CMPD Honor Guard.

Keith W. Hurley – is running for CMS School Board At Large Candidate and stated that he is accessible, reliable, has lived in Charlotte 25 years and believes in positive change. Thanks to Keith W. Hurley for participating as a candidate sponsor setting up at our National Night Out.   Candidates paid $75 to set up at NNO this year. 
Claire Fallon – City Council At Large Candidate – Running on the issues of public safety, jobs, education, and economic development.  She is currently a planning commissioner, and President of her local HOA.

Curtis Watkins – City Council At Large Candidate – He is a Wilmore neighborhood resident, and is running on the issues of jobs and public safety, and is currently in the clean tech energy business.  He is on the air quality and historic commissions and is part of the Charlotte Chambers Young Professionals.

Councilmen David Howard – City Council – At Large Representative – is running for re-election and currently chairs the City Council Transportation Committee.   Councilmen Howard brought a check to Madison Park HOA for National Night Out and apologized that his campaign failed to set up at National Night Out as he had planned for them to do.   The check was for $100.00 Councilmen Howard said he attended 6 NNO events on 8/2/11 and ours by far was the best. 

Speakers:  Dee Crayton, 311 Operations Manager, - Mozelle Bryant and Sabrina Whitfield, 311 Customer Service Representatives

CharMeck 311 has 96 Customer Service Representatives handling approximately 125 – 130 thousand calls each week and works with 15 different systems in handling calls from Charlotte Mecklenburg residents.  CharMeck311 is the first point of contact for all issues with the exception of 911.  They handle such issues as code enforcement, animal control, garbage, park & recreation, tax (both business & personal), Charlotte Mecklenburg Utility, all types of complaints (including the Mayor and City Manager), web requests and utility bill questions and adjustments.  CharMeck 311 does not handle Duke Energy complaints with the exception of Traffic street light issues.  Traffic Street lights not functioning can go directly to 911.  Same thing with Stop signs missing. 

The highest volume of calls is related to utilities followed by animal control calls.  Current hours are 7:00am to 8:00pm; however, individuals can call anytime and will be directed to the correct number to call.   311 can also be accessed online 24/7 and complaints entered for a variety of issues. 

They currently have the “My Charlotte” web application, which currently handles only code enforcement issues but will be expanding in the future.

CharMeck 311 will reach 10 million calls by this coming Friday.  They celebrated their 10th year of service to the Charlotte Mecklenburg community on July 5, 2011.

· Individual Water leaks on the public side of the meter are checked out within 24 hours; however, it can take between 4 to 5 weeks for repairs to be completed.   Water main leaks are handled as a priority since these type breaks can affect multiple customers.  As an example 6 water main breaks were reported just yesterday. 

· You can also report parking on front lawns by taking a photo and send to CharMeck 311 and code enforcement & they can take action based on the photo especially for evenings and weekend issues. 

· Until recently CMPD responded to parking on front lawn issues on weekends, however, now code enforcement handles on weekends as well as Monday thru Friday. You can enter both types of calls online.  

If groups or individuals want to tour the CharMeck 311 facility they can contact Sarah R. Richards, PHR, 311 Business Manager at 704-336-2488 or email: srichards@ci.charlotte.nc.org to arrange a tour.

National Night Out Recap and Thanks

President Doss Thanks everyone that came out for our National Night Out. We had a huge turnout on the evening of 8/2/11.  Thanks to CMPD for their support of our event including the little promotional parade on the evening of 8/1/11.  Thanks to Jo Ann Means for dressing up as McGruff, the crime fighting dog for the parade.
Our sponsors were great this Year.  All sponsors committed to at least $500 in support for our event.  Several went beyond giving as much as $1000 along with staff.  

National Night Out 2011 Sponsors 

· Dr. Emele Ferrara, DDS (Abbey Place Dentist)
· Liberty Mutual - Jacobi Jones

· Target – both Rea Road Stores, Pineville, and South Tryon Super Target.  Special thanks to Wynter Davis and all the volunteers that came out to help us run our attractions from the Target stores.

· AUTOBELL – Thanks to Autobell and their staff that came out to help run our attractions.

· Western & Southern Life - Paul Kortz  Statesville Office

· Toppers Pizza 5033-F South Blvd. / vendor / sponsor

· Showmars (Emerywood location)

· YES: Your Event Source

· Rent A Me USA

· In Hot Dog Heaven / vendor

To join this select list of Sponsors for 2012 please contact the Madison Park HOA at Madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com.  Visit our sponsors and learn more about them on our Madison Park web site. 

Our Entertainers were great.  

· McCrorey YMCA Senior African Drummers 

· Yasmine's Magic Hips Dancers 

· Morristowne Patriotic Brass Band
· The Art Bell Band  (Special Thanks to Holly Harper, Madison Park resident, part of the group for taking a vacation day to entertain at our event).

· Carolina Clowns 

Thanks to our Madison Park board members that helped with set up, running the event, or breaking down the event.  Also thanks to those residents that showed up to lend a hand.  It was much appreciated. 

We have only heard positive feedback on NNO and how much fun the event was this year.  Our focus on memberships and donations was successful this year as we had a number of residents join the HOA and buy t-shirts. Totals were over $400 for the evening.  A couple of sponsors already said count them in next year including Toppers Pizza and Liberty Mutual.  Liberty Mutual by the way is now offering a discount to all Madison Park residents including our rentals that live in our boundaries on insurance.  Call Jacobi Jones to find out if Liberty Mutual can save you money or e-mail him.  Office 704-544-9789 ext. 57908 or Jacobi.Jones@libertymutual.com Madison Park has been set up as a group in order to provide you a discount.
Madison Central Park Sign

Our Madison Central Park Sign was installed this month.  A couple of us on the board noticed that something was not exactly right with the sign.  It didn’t look bad but was different.  Upon comparing the sign with the proof it was discovered the green double lines were missing.  Signs Etc. apologized and came back out and added the lines on 7/29/30.  

Park Sweeps Day 8/6/11 Recap

We had 117 people officially sign-in.  Alison and Chuck Martin donated the lunch.  Door prizes: TCBY (3-$5 cards) Brazwells ($25) Good Food on Munford ($25) Park Lanes (2-$60 family coupons) McAllisters (4, $10 cards).  $7,912.57 yesterday in match toward the grant alone came from volunteer hours.     Thanks to Stacy Raynor and Lisa Charde for all their hard work!  Next park work day is 11/5/2011.  
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Major support for Madison Central Park provided by the

City of Charlotte Neighborhood Matching Grants Fund!
Autobell Rezoning Update:

On July 27th, 2011 the Zoning Committee City of Charlotte recommended to allow the rezoning of the property at Tyvola and Park Road for an Autobell.  City Council will have the final vote in September.  

Baker Drive Individual Street Light Request of Diane Jones

As mentioned last month Todd Huss with CDOT over Street Lights said he would follow up with Diane on her street light request received prior to the program being suspended.  He contacted her on 7/20/2011 after President Doss stopped by her home to alert her that the program is active again.   

Based on the following e-mail President Doss knew the location referenced already had a streetlight.  He contacted Todd to alert him of the location she desired and the fact that two poles without lights exist in the area.  That normally makes the request a little faster.   

Diane will have to complete a petition of the immediate neighbors around the requested pole in order for the install to take place.  All of them must sign in favor!  Below is the response from Todd Huss:

Diane,

I understand you are asking for an individual streetlight on Baker between Tyvola and Ebb.  Are you going to be the lead petitioner?  If so; can I get a good daytime contact number from you?

I will forward this to Duke Energy for a design.  I will send you the petition, once the design is complete. Please allow up to 90 days to receive design from Duke Energy.

Let me know if you have any questions.

Thanks!  
Todd Huss

Engineering Services Investigator

Todd Huss also followed up on 8/3/11 with a photograph of the two poles that are currently up to confirm the location and the two possible options for a new street light once a petition is completed.

Digital Feedback Sign on Tyvola

CDOT Chip Gallup sent a message to President Doss on 8/2/11 inquiring about the digital speed feedback signs and asking if we wanted them moved to E.E. Waddell, stay in place, or removed.  Madison Park HOA of course paid for those digital feedback signs at a cost of 6800.00 to try and calm Tyvola, and to help the school.  The signs have been somewhat beneficial in calming traffic.  President Doss requested that the signs remain and to add fixed 35 MPH signs above the digital speed feedback signs.  That should help reinforce the speed limit to any driver.  Those particular signs operate 24/7 365 days a year and never just when school was in session.  CDOT responded back that they would remove the school zone equipment, but add the fixed signs above the digital feedback sign as President Doss requested. 

Treasurer’s Report

Cheryl Furr, Treasurer, reported that as of August 8th, the HOA has $2,815.21 balance in its bank account.  Plus $289.75 collected by Ken & Brian at National Night Out last Tuesday (8/02/11). 116 members have paid their dues for 2011, and 16 new memberships were collected during National Night Out.  This compares with 87 paid households in all of 2010. Two households have already paid for 2012. Additionally, $1,441.70 remains in the CDOT Funds.  

If you have not yet paid your $20, you can send a check to: 
Madison Park HOA 
PO BOX 242432 
Charlotte, NC 28224   

Paid membership entitles you to one free neighborhood T-shirt.  Request with payment the size you desire and we will get a shirt to you while supplies last. 
OPEN DISCUSSION - 
· Smith Language Academy Status – CMS will be using this location as the central location for Facility Administration.

· South Blvd – from Woodlawn to Tyvola Road the street will be repaved.  Signs should be going up this week.  This will require lane closures but most work should be done at night.  Money for this repaving is coming from city funds

· Madison Park Website had a total of 7676 hits of which 2585 went on discussions.  219 on our info.  335 visited the site to read the minutes, and this is in addition to the 400 plus copies sent via email each month.   
Adjournment  8:30pm










